
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
SUDBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
Monday, Monday, July 29, 2024 at 7:00 PM 
Virtual Meeting 

 
 

 
The Sudbury Conservation Commission will hold a public meeting to review the Request for 
Determination of Applicability filing under the Wetlands Protection Act and the Sudbury Wetlands 
Administration Bylaw to remove Japanese knotweed within the 100-foot Buffer Zone at 303 Boston 
Post Road, in Sudbury, MA. Harry Hoffman, Applicant. The meeting will be held on Monday, July 
29, 2024 at 7:00 pm, via Zoom.  
 
Copies of the application may be reviewed on the Conservation Department web page at:  
 
https://sudbury.ma.us/conservationcommission/meeting/conservation-commission-meeting-
monday-July-29-2024/  
 
Please contact the Conservation Office with any questions at 978-440-5470.  
 
SUDBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
7/16/2024
 









Proposal for Removal of Knotweed Patch

Submitted to: Town Conservation Committee

Submitted by: Harry Hoffman

Date: Updated: Jul 18, 2024Jun 22, 2024

---

Objective:
To remove an invasive patch of knotweed located at the border between my property and my
neighbor's property, with minimal use of herbicides and responsible disposal of the plant
material. This area will be replanted as soon as possible with native shrubs and wildflowers.

Background:
The knotweed is spreading at an incredible rate. We purchased the property in Aug of 2023 and
the knotweed has spread at least 2’ in both width and length in just one season of growth. At
this rate of growth our property will quickly become overrun with this invasive species.

Location and Description of Knotweed Patch:
Dimensions: Approximately 90 feet long and 50 feet wide.
Height: Knotweed stalks are less than 6 feet tall.
Position: The majority of the patch falls on our property line as shown in the certified plot plan
image below.
The knotweed is more than 100’ from marked watershed areas on my property.



The image below is taken from Google Maps and provides an actual view of the property. On
the upper left is my property at 303 Boston Post Road. In the lower left is a small stream that
borders my property with the Next Generation Child Care center. On the upper right is the
neighbor’s property at 295 Boston Post Road. And the patch of knotweed is clearly identified in
the image.



Proposed Method for Knotweed Removal:

1. Cutting and Digging:
- The patch will be cut down and manually dug with hand equipment to limit any environment

damage and to remove the root balls.
- This manual removal process aims to reduce the biomass of the knotweed and limit its ability

to regrow.



2. Minimal Herbicide Use:
- Any new growth after the initial removal will be treated with the minimum amount of herbicide

necessary to prevent further spread.
- The chosen herbicide will be applied in a targeted manner to minimize environmental impact.

3. Disposal:
- A professional landscaping company will be hired to handle the removal and disposal of the

knotweed.
- The company will ensure that the plant material is disposed of in a way that prevents it from

re-propagating elsewhere, following all local regulations and best practices for invasive species
disposal.

4. Replanting of area:
- The area will be replanted as soon as feasible with native wildflowers and shrubs that

are recommended from the Sudbury Conservation Commission’s website
[NATIVE-PLANT-LIST2020.pdf]. We envision a “pollinator corridor” similar to what
Sudbury and surrounding towns have in place in spaces that are long and narrow.

- The exact arrangement is unknown at this time as it’s difficult to determine how quickly
and where we can begin replanting. The goal is to remove all of the knotweed root balls
to stop growth and then replant with native plants to secure their place in the ecosystem.

- The plant arrangement will follow best practices for both spacing of shrubs and flowers.

Environmental Considerations:
- The proposed method prioritizes reducing the use of chemicals, focusing instead on physical
removal and careful management of any regrowth.
- The landscaping company selected will have experience in handling invasive species to
ensure proper and safe disposal.

Conclusion:
The removal of the knotweed patch will be conducted responsibly, with consideration for
environmental impact and effective long-term management of this invasive species. The
proposal seeks approval from the Town Conservation Committee to proceed with this plan.

---

Contact Information:
Harry Hoffman
303 Boston Post Rd. Sudbury, MA 01776
215-778-7292
hhoffman@ip-solutions.net

---



Please let me know if any additional information is required or if there are any concerns
regarding this proposal.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Harry Hoffman
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